

Update 6.0 – July 25, 2022

Declared Over: COVID-19 Outbreak at Trillium Manor

Dear Family and Friends,

We have some fantastic news to share today! In consultation with the Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit (SMDHU), we have been able to declare the Outbreak <u>over</u> on the Oro-Medonte Unit! As one resident still remains in isolation on the Unit, we will continue in Enhanced Surveillance Status until July 27th.

Trillium Manor Enhanced Surveillance Status (Oro-Medonte Unit)	As of July 25	Change from July 21
Total # of Active Resident COVID-19 positive cases	1	-4
Total # of Resolved Resident Cases	12	+4
Total # of resident deaths due to COVID-19	2	0
Total # of Impacted Resident Home Areas (units)	1	0
Total # of Active Staff COVID-19 positive cases	0	-1
Total # of Resolved Staff Cases	4	+1
Total Active COVID-19 Outbreak Cases	1	-5

ENHANCED SURVEILLANCE MEASURES:

Under the County's Respiratory Outbreak Measures, and within our Long-Term Care and Seniors Services (LTCSS) Vaccination Policy, the following measures are being implemented:

Oro-Medonte Unit

- Small group programming will continue until July 27
- Resident movement off the unit will be limited at this time
- General visitors will be allowed back in the Oro-Medonte unit beginning today
- KN95 masks are to be worn <u>at all times</u> on all units within the facility (Oro-Medonte, Orillia, Ramara and Severn) until July 27

Thank you for everything you have been doing in the Home and out in the community to ensure that our Home was able to make it through this outbreak.

Sincerely,



Jane Sinclair General Manager, Health and Emergency Services County of Simcoe